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1 December 2007 
 
Sikorsky Aircraft Suppliers 
 
 
Re: Compliance with the Department of Defense Regulations Supplement Regarding 

Specialty Metals and Ball and Roller Bearings 
 
Dear Valued Supplier: 
 
The production of aircraft that meet all of our customers’ requirements is essential to the 
success of Sikorsky Aircraft Corporation (Sikorsky) and our suppliers.  As part of this 
commitment and pursuant to your contract(s) with Sikorsky, we are writing to remind your 
company of its critical obligation to comply with the various U.S. Government regulations 
involving domestic content restrictions.  
  
More specifically, your company has agreed to comply with the clauses governing specialty 
metals and ball and roller bearings, namely, Department of Defense Federal Acquisition 
Regulation (FAR) Supplement (DFARS) section DFARS § 252.225-7014 ALT 1, Preference for 
Specialty Metals, and DFARS § 252.225-7016, Restriction on Acquisition of Ball and Roller 
Bearings. 
 
These DFARS clauses incorporate domestic source requirements when the end customer is the 
U.S. Government.  Compliance with the requirements of these clauses at the prime and 
subcontractor levels is mandatory.  Please ensure that your company is complying with the 
specialty metals and bearings clauses, including the obligation to flow these clauses down to 
your suppliers.   
 
You are required to immediately advise Sikorsky in writing at matweb@sikorsky.com if you 
determine at any time that your company or any of its suppliers is not complying with the 
specialty metals and bearings clauses, or any other DFARS or FAR clauses that have been 
included in your contracts with Sikorsky. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 

Respectfully, 

SIKORSKY AIRCRAFT CORPORATION 

 
 
Al P.  Altieri 
Vice President - Supply Management 
 


